
Freedom of information request NCC-029835-17 – Bunny Lane Keyworth 
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of information request for the following information: 
 
Reported mud on the road via what is seemingly the only means possible which is the pothole 
reporting application. As a Nottinghamshire County Council resident I suggested that I feel 
endangered travelling up and down this stretch of road due to amount of mud/detritus left on the road. 
 
Have an email that suggests that an inspector has been to site and deemed the mud not a danger.  
Would it be possible to see the evidence of the visit and the inspectors report following the visit. 
Could you also please forward your criteria for the decision, what makes a muddy road safe and what 
makes it unsafe. 
 
Our response: 
 
Please find attached street history report which details all inspection, works, enquiries and other 
activities recorded on this street section for the period 01/01/2018 to 27/02/2018. 
Please note that Nottinghamshire County Council publish Freedom of information requests on our 
disclosure log and third party information has been omitted from the attachments. 
 
For information we utilise a Highway Asset Management System in Nottinghamshire to record all 
details regarding activities and enquiries relating to the highway network. 
 
It also includes the inspector’s comments in that the footpath was found to have mud deposits but the 
carriageway was not considered a danger and hence not requiring any action at the time of 
inspection.   
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way your request was dealt with and wish to make a complaint, please 
write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, 
NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference above. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Resources Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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